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Our Vision……‘CONNECTING  AND ENGAGING THROUGH LEARNING’ 

Our Belief………“Our Students are worth whatever it takes”. 

Dear Parents and Carers, 

 

It was with great excitement that our Years 4,5 and 6 students visited 

the Royal Flying Doctors Simulator on Friday in our school grounds, as 

a result of the Student Council Fundraiser last term. 

 

What a great experience for the students.  Thank you to Miss  

Vanderjagt for organising this visit. 

 

Indigenous Boys Dance Group 

Last Thursday our Indigenous boys’ dance group were invited 

to perform for St Vincent de Paul Pilgrimage.  What an  

honour for them.  Thank you to Mr Gasparini, one of our 

parents, who made this possible.  Mrs Cawthorne and Mrs 

Dale who attended with the boys said they did a great job 

and they all enjoyed the sausage sizzle.  

 

School Review 

At the beginning of Term 4 in Week 1 the school will have another school review, which occurs every four years in every state school in 

Queensland, where a team of external principals and consultants will visit the school to do a comprehensive review of the curriculum, 

culture and operations of the school.  Once the review team has visited, a report is provided to guide the school’s direction for the next 

four years. 

 

As current principal, I believe that OSS is in a very good position and that the review will further enhance the direction that we need to 

take in this school.  The incoming principal Mr Coey-Braddon, and the Leadership Team will lead this process in my absence.  Staff,  

parents and students will be required to provide feedback on what is working well, and where we can extend or improve our work for 

the next four years. 

 

I look forward to hearing the outcome of the review in the future. 

 

Athletics Carnivals 

Unfortunately, due to the inclement weather we were unable to hold our athletics carnivals this week.  A date in Term 3 will be  

determined and parents/carers will be informed of the new dates as soon as possible.  Who would have thought that would be the 

case after some great weather on the weekend? 

 

Under 8’s 

One of my favourite events in the school calendar has to be Under 8’s.  During my time at the school this event has grown and we now 

host over 200 students in P-2 for this event.  The students do a great job wandering around the Prep area selecting an activity to  

engage in before moving on to another favourite activity. 

 

Looking forward to this event next Thursday at 9.00am.  Come along and join in the fun! 

Term 2, Week 9,  18 June 2025 

Congratulations to Fanny who achieved a 
Principal’s Award this week 

Regards 

 
 

 

Anne-Marie Day 

Principal 
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Congratulations to the following students 

Certificates will be presented to Students on parade on Monday. 

 

Student of the week 

 

 
This Friday night sees our school choir perform in the Regional Finals of Choral Fanfare.  Students need to arrive at Pimlico High School 
Fulham Road, Pimlico at 5.30pm dressed in their choir uniforms.  Shirts have been given to the students at this morning’s rehearsal.  
We move into the warm up room at 5.45 pm and our performance time is 6.30pm.  As this is not during school time, parents/carers will 
need to take their child to Pimlico State High School, stay for the performance and then collect their child at the end of the  
performance.  Parents, carers and family members are welcome to watch in the auditorium at no cost.  I encourage people to stay and 
listen to the other choirs perform as well. Please ensure that your child is marked off the attendance roll, when dropping your child to, 
and taking your child from the group. 
 
Next Wednesday 25th June, our advanced band students have been invited to workshops at William Ross State High School with  
students from other Townsville Schools.  Mr Edwards has sent an email with information to parents of those students.  If you think your 
child has missed out please contact Mr Edwards.  Nominations are being taken for the workshops until Tuesday.   
 
Strings lessons are continuing on Fridays next term.  Please remember your instruments and music folders.   
 
Yours in Music 
 
Mrs Gough, Mr Edwards and Mr Newell 

News From Music 

2025 Voluntary Contribution  

$40 per child or $100 for a family of 3 or more.  

Voluntary contributions assists the school to provide resources to meet student and class needs,  

additional to resourcing provided.  

If you haven’t already paid the 2025 contribution you can do so at the office.   
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Term 2—Tuesday 22 April—Friday 27 June 
(Events / Dates subject to change)  

Week 9  

Thursday 19/06  

Sushi Day—Tuckshop 

* no normal tuckshop today 

Week 10—Advanced Band Camp Date TBA 

Monday 23/06 

Parade 

Tuesday 24/06 

Year 6 Camp (24-27 June)  

Thursday 26/06 

Under 8’s Celebration  

Friday 27/06 

Year 6 Camp returns 

 

Term 3—Monday 14 July—Friday 19 September  

(Events / Dates subject to change) 

Week 1 

Monday 14/07   

First Day Term 3 

Thursday 17/07 

P&C Meeting 

Week 2 

Monday 21/07 

Parade 

Tuesday 22/07 

Yr 5 & 6—Life Education ‘Talk About It’ 

Wednesday 23/07 

Yr 5 & 6—Life Education ‘Talk About It’ 

Challenge Games—TBC 

Prep 100 Days  

Prep 2026 Parent Information Night 

Thursday 24/07 

Yr 5 & 6—Life Education ‘Talk About It’ 

Challenge Games—TBC 

Week 3 

Monday 28/07 

Parade 

Tuesday 29/07 

Yr 5 & 6—Life Education ‘Talk About It’ 

Wednesday 30/07 

Yr 5 & 6—Life Education ‘Talk About It’ 

Thursday 31/07 

Yr 5 & 6—Life Education ‘Talk About It’ 

Yr 4L & 4S Excursion  

Friday 1/08 

Yr 4C Excursion  

Week 4 

Monday 4/08 

Parade 

Wednesday 6/08 

Interschool Athletics’ Carnival—Red Track  

Week 5 

Monday 11/08 

Parade 

Week 6 

Monday 18/08 

Parade 

Yr 5 Leadership  Day 

Prep 2026—Come and Try Session  

Friday 22 Aug  

P&C Trivia Night  

Week 7 

Monday 25/08 

Parade 

Week 8 

Monday 1/09 

Parade 

P&C Father’s Day Stall (1-4 Sept) 

Thursday 4/09  

School Disco  

Friday 5/09 

Student Free Day  

Week 9  

Monday 8/09 

Parade 

Tuesday 9/09 

Prep 2026—Come and Try Session 

P&C Colour Fun Run  

Week 10 

Monday 15/09 

Parade 

Friday 19/09 

Book Week Parade  

  Term 4 2025—Calendar of Events  

(Events/Dates subject to change) 

(Tuesday 7 October—Friday 12 December)  
 

Monday 6 October—Public Holiday  
School Review 7-10 Oct 

Interhouse Swim Carnival  
Christmas Carols 

Yr 6 Farewell Celebration  
P&C Christmas Raffle 








